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District Governors Notes for May/June 2020 
Fellow Rotarians I can hardly believe it as I write these words  for the final time as your District Governor. Where has twelve months gone and how does one say so many thank you’s in just a few words. When you reflect on how much has changed and is continuing to evolve in our Rotary and community then plans that one envisaged four years ago as the hopes for the role seem irrelevant. The world as we knew it has been turned on its head and things may never be the same again but Rotary 1210 has evolved and adapted to the changed circumstances. 
You the Rotarians and clubs in district 1210 have responded to the changes and challenges with positive purposeful determination. Not Brexit, bushfires, global pandemic or social distancing has stopped you from delivering “Service above Self” and “Connecting with the World”. Many in our communities have been supported and helped and we should be justifiably proud that we have provided regional finals for “Youth Speaks” and  “Young Musician” this year. 
We have seen Dr Viquar Qurashi  RC Sedgley and Wombourne awarded a Rotary “Champion of Change” award for his stirling work in the field of limb replacement in Pakistan. 
Our nomination by RC Telford Centre for Luke Millington for his work to support “Hope House” in Shrewsbury recognised as a national “Rotary Young Citizen” award by Rotary GBI and BBC 24 News. 
Our Covid-19 response to NHS, Care home and community needs within our area lead to over 32,000 PPE visors and a $25,000 Rotary Foundation grant for Food banks and hospice social distancing packs being provided. This in addition to the multitude of local club grants and support for the International community via The Bush fire appeal, End Polio and the many disaster box contributions.
Rotary has made such a difference to so many people in so many ways. This past month we have seen RC Walsall’s “ Touching little Hearts” grant project come together online with Rotarians from India, Africa, USA and local clubs to celebrate the saving by surgery of over 70 lives and so many other life changing grant projects all because of our Foundation and your contributions. 
I feel so privileged to have been allowed to be your Governor but so very sad for the many special friends that we have lost during this time. People whose work and commitment have been an inspiration and an example to us all.  We shall not forget any of them and will shortly be proposing an annual award and a dedication to Dr Fraser Dukes to remember his efforts for “End Polio”
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